MILTON BOROUGH COUNCIL 
(Hybrid Meeting)
October 26, 2022
7:00 p.m.
The meeting was called to order by President Walker. The following Councilpersons were present:  
Mr. Walker, Mr. Dale Pfeil, Mrs. Meckley, Mr. Derr, Mr. Powell, Mr. Robol, Mr. John Pfeil, Ms. Fawess, and Mr. Swartz. Also in attendance were Jess Novinger, Shelly Sandstrom, Sam Shaffer, Officer Henrie, Mayor Aber, and Attorney Wiley. Mr. Moralez joined via zoom. 
Minutes:  On motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Ms. Fawess and carried, Council approved the minutes from the October 12, 2022, Council meeting.

Report of the Borough Manager: Mrs. Novinger reported that she received a request from HandUP for the Borough Office to be a designated drop-off site for their Feed a Friend Program allowing donations of non-perishable food items. They are partnering with WNEP for this program. Donations will be picked up on November 11th. On motion of Mr. John Pfeil, seconded by Ms. Fawess and carried, Council approved this request. 

Mrs. Novinger continues to work on the budget and revising Ordinances. 

Report of the Mayor:  Mayor Aber reported that on October 18th he swore in Clarence Kelly as a part-time Police Officer. He also attended the school’s trunk or treat, and it was very well attended. 
Report of the President of Council:  President Walker reminded everyone to be careful and to watch for children walking on Halloween.

Report of Chief of Police:  Officer Henrie stated that the Police Department attended the trunk or treat at Noah’s Ark last week and is attending the trunk or treat at the school this evening. 
Report of Public Works Director:  Sam Shaffer reported that brush pick-up went well. There are still residents putting out brush and he is working with Doug Diehl on these properties. Leaf pick-up has begun and will continue until the first plowable snowfall. The parks and cemeteries have been cleaned up for winter. Water is shut off at both the cemeteries and parks. The porta potties have been removed from the parks. 
Report of the Fire Chief:   Deputy Chief Lupo was not in attendance. President Walker read his report stating that the Fire Department responded to 26 calls. The Micu has had 190 calls this month. The new engine is at the Borough tonight for Council to see. 
Public Comments:  No comments. 

Public Works and Cemeteries:   No report.
Public Safety:  No report.






General Government and Finance:  

A. On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council adopted Ordinance #1241
to allow Borough Council to amend the fines, penalties, and permit fee provisions.
B. On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. John Pfeil and carried, Council adopted Ordinance 
#1242 to establish dawn to dusk hours of operation of all recreation places within the Borough.

C. On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council adopted Resolution 
#22-13 changing fines, penalties, and permit fees in Chapter 233 of the codified  ordinances of the Borough of Milton pursuant to Ordinance #1241.
D. On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. Moralez and carried, Council re-appointed Jamie Walker as a Borough representative on the Milton Regional Sewer Authority.  This is a 5-year term from 1/1/2023 – 12/31/2027. 

E. On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council approved paying the bills from General Fund, Reserve, Payroll, Community Pool, Liquid Fuels, and Cemetery accounts in the amount of $135,414.73. 

There being no further questions or business, on motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mr. Derr and carried, Council adjourned at 7:11 p.m.








Respectfully Submitted:






Shelly Sandstrom






Secretary/Treasurer 

